
 City Council Report 
 
Date: August 26, 2019 

To: City Council 

Through: Michael Kennington, Deputy City Manager/Chief Financial Officer 

From: Edward Quedens, Business Services Director 
 Matt Bauer, Procurement Administrator 

Subject: One-Year Renewal to the Term Contract for Water and Wastewater 
Equipment Repairs and Maintenance for the Water Resources Department 
(Citywide) 

  
Recommendation 
 
Council is requested to approve the contract renewal as recommended. 
 
The Water Resources Department and Purchasing recommend authorizing the renewal  
using the City of Chandler cooperative contract with DXP Enterprises, Inc.; Foster Electric 
Motor Service, Inc.; Hennesy Mechanical Sales, LLC; James, Cooke & Hobson, Inc.; Layne 
Christensen; Phoenix Pumps, Inc.; Southwest Waterworks Contractors, Inc.; and Weber 
Water Resources, LLC; at $800,000 annually, based on estimated usage. 
 
Background / Discussion 
 
Water Resources utilizes this contract as a supplement to four existing contracts for 
Vertical Turbine Pumps Repairs, Submersible Pump/Motor Repairs, Well and Well Pump 
Repairs, and Electric Motor Rewinds and Repairs.  The City of Chandler awarded this 
contract to several vendors that the City does not currently have under contract.  Water 
Resources would like to award to the same vendors ensuring availability of qualified 
contractors to meet the City's various needs for compatible parts and experienced labor.     
 

This contract allows the City more flexibility to quote larger repairs with other vendors and 
to quote the purchase of new pumps and motors with more vendors.  One main use is 
being able to send Flygt Pumps to James, Cooke & Hobson for repairs as they are the only 
authorized manufacturer rep for these pumps, and the same for Hennessy Mechanical, as 
they are the sole rep for several manufacturers’ equipment that the City currently has in 
place. 
 
The aforementioned vendors have agreed to renew the contract maintaining last year’s 
pricing.  The City has been satisfied with each vendor’s performance and the contractors 
continue to meet expectations and requirements.  This contract continues to be 
advantageous to the City and it is in the City's best interest to renew the contract.   
 
This contract will be re-solicited and awarded as part of a larger contract before the 
contract expires in 2020.  The City is currently rewriting the specifications for a new 
Request for Proposal for Water and Wastewater Equipment Repairs that will include all 
types of pumps and motors.   
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Purchase Information 
 
Action:  Renewal (1st or 2 possible) 
Procurement Type:  Cooperative Contract Use 
Contract Number:  2018183 
Original Council Award Date:  5/7/2018 
Initial Contract Term:  16 months (5/7/2018 through 8/31/2019) 
Funding Source:  Water Resources Department operating budget (Water and Wastewater 

Operations & Maintenance) and the Utility Replacement Extension & Renewal Fund  
 


